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In an abbreviated Preamble, I welcome one and all to your mid-

Spring edition newsletter. 

 

 

 

 

 

As can be expected, the weather is as erratic as ever, but generally 

getting warmer.  Be alert for hayfever and, more importantly, the 

slithering snakes coming out of hibernation.   

Daylight saving is back for the next six months. 

Whilst still in the grips of COVID restrictions, we trust you are all 

staying safe and observing the protocols and regulations, but realise 

that life must go on and we will get back to normal.  The case num-

bers are slowly reaching the magic number for release, so please do 

the right thing so that we can break this lockdown.  Full details of the 

current Step 2 are later in this newsletter. 

*** 

Council Elections 

One thing that is normal is the upcoming Council elections which will 

take place on Saturday, 24th October.  As in the past voting is com-

pulsory and is being done by postal voting.  So, to prevent being 

fined, all votes must be in the mail system before the last clearance 

(6:00pm) on Friday, 23rd October.   

A further reminder is to be aware of the candidates who are standing 

in Watson Ward.  To assist you in your choice we have reproduced 

the candidates’ profile as published on the Victorian Electoral Com-

mission’s website.  You might also like to visit each candidate’s social 

media pages to gain more insight into their opinions. 

*** 

Tip Tickets 

It’s not often we feel we have a win from Council, but one thing 

which must be applauded is that the expiry date on the  2019/2020 

waste vouchers which you received on your last year’s rates notice 

will be extended until 31st December, 2020.  Hopefully you won’t 

have thrown them out.  The tip is open for green waste only.  No 

word yet when the landfill section & recycling will reopen.  Don’t 

forget, you can use your waste vouchers for kerbside collection.  

This must be booked in with Council. 

Your Community, Your Voice 

Stay Home, Stay Safe 

Council Elections 24th October 

Back to School 

 

 

 

You can hear parents cheering all over town after months of home-

schooling.  All primary and year 7 students return to school on 

Monday, 12th October along with Year 11 & 12 students who will 

commence their exams soon afterwards. 

Years 8, 9 & 10 will return two weeks later on Monday, 26th Octo-

ber. 

Good luck to them all.  It will be great to see your friends again and 

end the school year together. 

We all need to be aware of more traffic, both car and by foot.  

Take care to observe the speed limits and watch out for the kids. 

*** 

Tyabb Township Plan 

The Ratepayers Group intends to revisit the Tyabb Township Plan 

once the new Councillors have been elected.  Unfortunately this 

Plan was put on the backburner once the Tyabb Airfield Precinct 

Plan was drawn up.  Now that this has reached a point where the 

next step is a VCAT hearing, it is now time for the rest of the town 

to be given attention. 

Just a reminder that the Ratepayers Group has always advocated 

that the ALA (Tyabb Airfield) not be closed, but be controlled in a 

manner that is acceptable to the community.   

Stefan Berson 

President 

President’s Preamble 

TYABB DISTRICT RATEPAYERS GROUP 

NEXT MEETING 
All meetings are on hold  

until the current restrictions are lifted 
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Somerville Mechanics Hall 

Pop-up clinic is available daily 









 


